g PLAINS

West Coast Terminals LLC

CONSTRUCTION NOTIFICATION

Underground Oil Pipeline Maintenance and Repair within Marine Avenue
November 20, 2017

Dear Property Owner/Resident/Business Owner:

Plains West Coast Terminals LLC (PWCT) owns and operates an underground oil
transmission pipeline in Marine Avenue from Elm Avenue to Aviation Boulevard.

This letter is to give you advance notice that PWCT will be performing necessary
maintenance on the pipeline within your block of Marine Avenue. More specifically, our
crews will be working on our line in the parking lot of Marine Avenue Park. We will not
be affecting Marine Avenue traffic follow for these particular locations.

PWCT construction is scheduled to begin work in this area approximately November 27,
2017 and be completed by approximately January 10, 2018. We will not be working the
week of Christmas. We will be working the city approved hours of 7:30 A.M. to 3:30
P.M. Monday through Thursday.

Thank you in advance for your cooperation and patience during construction. We will
make every attempt to reduce any inconvenience you may experience.

Should you have questions about this work please call our community contact Shawn
Schwarz at (562) 728-2865, or you can reach me at the number below. In case of
emergency, please call our 24 hour line at (800) 708-5071.

Sincerely,

Sedey SHmn_

Becky Sitton
Contract Right of Way Agent
(562) 728-2817

cc: Shawn Schwarz

5900 Cherry Avenue ® Long Beach, California 90805-4408 m (562) 728-2800



